
H-13 Correspondence – Glenn DeVoogd 
 

From: Glenn DeVoogd [mailto:gdevoogd@csudh.edu]  
Sent: Saturday, March 5, 2022 12:45 AM 
To: CityClerk <CityClerk@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: AB361 
 
-EXTERNAL- 

 

Last June 2021, I spent my entire retirement savings as down payment to buy a condo at 1500 E 
Ocean Blvd, Unit 102 because it was uniquely quiet.  Noise is disturbing to me.   
 
AB361 would turn the condos around me into units rented every night with the accompanying 
noise and commotion.  I would have to move. 
 
I am also concerned about security issues with so many people moving in and out. 
 
Please do not allow short term rentals in our building. 
 
Mit freundlichen Grüßen, 

 
Glenn DeVoogd, Ph.D.  Professor  
Teacher Education Department 
California State University, Dominguez Hills 
http://criticalliteracies.net 
gdevoogd@csudh.edu 
Or get appointment for Zoom at https://csudh.zoom.us/my/gdevoogd  
Or for faster response call during office hours Tues. & Thurs. 6-7, & Fridays 1:30-3:30 
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